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List of Documents Used at the Meeting: 

1. Agenda 

2. Draft Minutes of Meeting on August 15, 2018 

 

1. Call to Order:  Co-chairperson Farooq Siddique called the meeting to order at 12:40 p.m.  

The Board members in attendance were, Marc J. Richards, Dr. Gail Batchelder, David 

Austin, Debra Listernick, and Gregg McBride.  Board members Maria Pinaud, Kirk 

Franklin, James N. Smith, and Kathleen Campbell were absent.  Staff members present were 

Beverly Coles-Roby and Lori Williamson.  Wes Stimpson of WES Associates and John 

Guswa of JG Environmental Inc. were also present.      

  

2. Previous Minutes:  The draft minutes of the meeting held on August 15, 2018, were 

approved as written.    

 

3.  Old Business:  None 

 

  



4.  New Business:   

 

Course Approval Request: 

 

LSPA: Exposure Point Concentrations and You: Calculating 95% UCLs and Employing 

ProUCL to Compute Them for Use as EPCs (8 Technical credits, date and location to be 

determined) Recommend Approval. 

 

Mr. Siddique noted that the course, Exposure Point Concentrations and You: Calculating 95% 

UCLs and Employing ProUCL to Compute Them for Use as EPCs, is similar to one offered by 

Environmental Professionals of Connecticut, (“EPOC”).  Ms. Williamson commented that the 

EPOC offering was an eight hour course with a component that pertained to Connecticut 

regulations.  In that instance, she commented, the Board only approved the course for six credits.  

She added that there is some overlap between the LSPA course and EPOC’s.  She said that the 

Committee could approve the LSPA course with the designation “Course No. 1518A.”  She 

indicated that alternatively, the LSPA course could qualify as a new course because it contains 

new material.  The Committee voted to recommend approval of the course for eight credits.  Ms. 

Williamson concluded by stating that Exposure Point Concentrations and You: Calculating 95% 

UCLs and Employing ProUCL to Compute Them for Use as EPCs, will be listed as Course No. 

1518A once the LSPA provides time, date, and location. 

 

5.  Future Meetings:  October 17, 2018--MassDEP CERO    

 

 6.  Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at approximately 12:45 p.m. 
 

 

 

 

 


